
Monarto Congregation Contacts 
Monarto Elders    Haydn Hein 8532 3176 / Maurice Wegener 8531 1060 
Monarto Chairman Trevor Hilton  0439 839 022 
Monarto Treasurer Colin Wegener 8538 5444 
Monarto Secretary Jan Brodde 8532 5050 
——————–———————————————————-————————— 

Christ Church Congregation Contacts 
Christ Church Elders Dawn Hampel  8532 4138   

Denise Lohmeyer 8531 0935  
David Pech  0420 849 344 
Janelle Traeger    8535 4290  
Ian Kluge 0427 313 537, 8531 3449 

Chairman Warren Doecke  0417 804 663, 8572 6019 
Cong. Secretary Cheryl Doecke  0427 804 663, 8572 6019 
Treasurer  Cynthia Frahn 0419 826 707 
Church Secretary Yvonne Stiller  8532 3445 
Prop. & Maint. Nathanael Mann 0439 506 826 

For anybody experiencing domestic and/or family violence please call Centacare 8531 8888 

Coming Events 
Every Monday 9:30am Cards, Ed Cen 

Every Tuesday 10am Bible Study Friendship Group, Ed Cen 
Every Wednesday Office Closed & Confirmation 3:45pm, Holy Cross 

Sun 25th 9am  Monarto Service 
9:30am Christ Church Service 
3:50pm Movie afternoon at the Cameo 

Mon 26th 7pm  Worship Team meets, Ed Cen 

Thurs 29th 10:30am Lerwin Ecumenical Service (by HC) 

May

Sun 2nd 9:30am Christ Church Service 
Christ Church Bookshop open 

10:30am Monarto Service 
12noon Blessing & Soil, Monarto Sporting Complex 

Mon 3rd Roster Advice Due today! 

Tues 4th 11am  Resthaven Ecumenical Service (by CC) 

Wed 5th 9:30am Senior Care 
10am  Service Guild 

Thurs 6th 10:30am Lerwin Ecumenical Service (by CC) 
SA/NT Women’s Convention at Mannum 

OFFICE HOURS 9am-12noon Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri  
CLOSED WEDNESDAYS

 Ph 8532 6553  5 Marchand St,  Murray Bridge  SA 5253
email:  christchurch.murraybridge.sa@lca.org.au    

Website:  www.cclutheranmb.org.au 
After Hours please phone:   Chairperson, Warren Doecke - 0417 804 663

4th Sunday of Easter 
Anzac Day 

Reaching out with the Love of Jesus that  
All may 

Christ Church 
Worship Today 
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Good Chris ans all rejoice and sing
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Pastoral Call Process 
Christ Church, Monarto & Holy Cross working together  
Information meetings held, led by Pastor Stephen Schultz  
Handout and DVD of the presentation available from the office 

We are awaiting on advice from pastor Stephen Schultz on how to 
move forward together. 

Please pray that we may be led by God’s will and not of our own. 

Last Re ring offerings in April
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Proposal to District Synod, May 2021
St Stephens Adelaide have submitted a proposal to District 
Synod in regards to the Ordination of Women. We need to 
get a direction from Christ Church as to how our delegates 
should vote. The document will be available at services and 
from the office over the next few weeks, with any  

The recommendation from the Leadership Team is that we 
support the motion from St Stephens. 

From the Leadership Team  

with grounds roster. Get a group together 

and contact the office to advise when YOU can assist.   
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Rosters  Its that time again.  Rosters will 
be done up to the end of July.  Please let Yvonne 
know in the office when you are not available or 

any special requests by Monday 3rd May!
Thank you!





Teen Challenge  
Thanks for your generous  

giving. They are always in need 
of main meals, also cans of 
fruit, vegetables, small or large 

and fresh produce.  Leave in box 
in church/office or take direct to 

Teen Challenge. Thank You

LLL NEWS 

Holy Cross LLL Congregation Contact Per-
son Allen Wegener has been informed by LLL 

that they will no longer be providing hard copies of the LLL newsletter.  

Future LLL newsletters will be sent out electronically by email which 
will reduce the cost of printing, distribution and postage. If anyone 
would like to receive newsletters electronically please email your 
name, phone number and congregation name to 
promotions@lll.org.au  if you do not have an email address please 

contact Andrew Waldhuter Promotions Manager LLL Australia  on 
8360 7200 to discuss an alternative method of delivering .  

LLL also have a Facebook page www.facebook.com/LLLAus the 
newsletter will be published on the Facebook page normally in March 
and September. 

LCA are now 

available from the Church office 

$22 each 









"LIFE THROUGH THE LENS"  

THE RISING SUN 
As the sun rises across our great country on Sunday morning, it will flash on thousands of "Rising 
Sun" emblems.  Badges of dedication, commitment, courage and sacrifice. 

And we give thanks and praise to the men and women who stepped forward, gave up their 
comforts, changed their lives and in many instances sacrificed their lives so the rest of us could 
enjoy our freedoms, ways of life and friendships. 

For some, it will be a time of sadness. For others, there will be memories of friendships that have 
withstood the passing of time and circumstances. And for some, a remembered joy at the safe 
return of a loved one. 

At these commemorative dawn services, there may be those who also ponder a sunrise that took 
place a little over two thousand years ago—a man named Jesus claimed to be the Son of God. A 
claim believed to be confirmed by many millions worldwide. This man had sacrificed his life on a 
cross. But when his friends came to visit and pay their respect, the grave was empty. He had said 
this would happen before his crucifixion.  

But why this sacrifice? Throughout time many have sacrificed their lives so others could be free. 

The sacrifice of Jesus was made so humanity could again enjoy the freedoms that come with a 
restored and rebuilt friendship with God The Father. A freedom that comes with knowing you are 
loved no matter what mistakes, intentional or otherwise, you have made in life. A freedom that 
brings with it the promise of support to turn things around and start anew. 

A "rising sun" is a very appropriate image to highlight and bind together all who have given much to 
dispel darkness from lives. Our armed forces personnel "gave" so we can all enjoy the freedoms we 
so value in our society; Freedom of speech, freedom of movement, freedom to come together. 

Jesus said, "I am the Light of the world", and sacrificed himself to rebuild a personal friendship with 
God. He offers a spiritual awakening, a life-changing, strengthened desire to remove the darkness 
of bigotry, one-upmanship and grows a strength of character to act out care, love, which helps 
people have self-worth. These things bring light into the "community". 

   In the light of a new day, people will stand together and, with heartfelt sincerity, repeat the time-
honoured words,              "They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old;  
                           Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 
                           At the going down of the sun and in the morning 
                           We will remember them." 
And we give thanks to God for all who have suffered and died to bring us peace. Peace in its many 
forms. 

God bless you, 

Kevin.                                                                                                                                                                          
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